RANSOM COUNTY

COMMISSIONERS’ PROCEEDINGS 

NOVEMBER 20, 2001

Chairman Torbenson called the meeting to order at 9:00 A.M.  All members were in attendance.

Minutes of the November 6, 2001 meeting were reviewed.  Patty Carlblom made a motion to approve said minutes and Jon Wiltse seconded the motion, which carried.

Bills and payroll were reviewed.  After discussion, Jon Wiltse motioned to approve both bills and payroll and Kevin Bishop seconded the motion, which passed unanimously.

Deb Bergstrom met with the Board to inform them that she has received much information about Anthrax.  This information will be available at her office if anyone wants it.

Randy Gallagher met with the Board.  He indicated that in order to have a phone in the elevator the Courthouse would either need to use it’s last available extension or purchase a new card, which would give us 12 more extensions for future use.  The estimate given to Randy for the new card was around $1,000.  Kevin Bishop motioned to add a new card and to pay for this out of renovation bond funds.  Jon Wiltse seconded the motion, which carried.

The handicap accessibility on the sidewalk was discussed.  Kevin, Steve and Randy will look at this after the meeting. 

Randy Gallagher also informed the Board that the Courthouse would be waxed on the day after Thanksgiving.  Steve Dick, along with the whole Commission wished to thank Randy for all of his help during the elevator project.

The Auditor left the meeting to conduct the delinquent tax sale and Deputy Auditor Kathy Schultz began taking minutes at 10:00 A.M.

The Commissioners discussed correspondence received by Patty Carlblom regarding the proposal by the State to redistrict Ransom County into 3 legislative districts.  We currently have only 1 district.  On Monday, November 26th, a reading of the redistricting bill will come before the Legislature in Bismarck.  The Commissioners and Auditor have been invited to attend the Committee meeting which would follow the reading.  The Auditor could not speak for herself at this time, due to the Tax Sale being conducted by her during this discussion.  Ron Torbenson and Steve Dick felt that they would attend the meeting on Monday, and since the time is still not set for certain, they are asking the Auditor to place a call on Friday for the determined meeting time.  Concern was brought forward regarding Tuller Township, due to the increased miles these voters would have to travel, when and if the redistricting takes effect.  Patty Carlblom stated that if this should happen, it might very possibly reduce our significance in the elections.

The Commissioners decided to host the Open House for the completion of the renovations to the Courthouse on Wednesday, December 12th from 2:00 P.M. to 4:00 P.M.  The County Agent’s office offered to order the items for the lunch and prepare the community room.  The Commission requested that the Courthouse employees free up time that day to conduct tours and assist in the preparation and cleanup.

Deputy Auditor Kathy Schultz left the meeting, due to Auditor Connie Gilbert now in presence after the completion of the Tax Sale.

Susan Froemke met with the Board in regard to a Joint Powers Agreement which would provide for the operation of a central repository for electronic land records, and which would provide access to those records by electronic means over the Internet.  Ransom County is paying $1.00 per recorded document now, and would pay $2.00 per document once we’re on the central repository.  This would allow Ransom County to periodically have microfilming done, which would save us that cost, as well as having a nightly back-up.  Wayne Jones will review the Agreement and bring it back before the Board at the December 4th meeting.

The Auditor presented an abatement application for Lot 20, Block 8, Riverside Addition to the City of Enderlin for the year 2000.  The Board had previously approved an abatement application on this same property for the year 1999.  Kevin Bishop motioned to approve said abatement application and Patty Carlblom seconded the motion, which passed unanimously.

A Technical Support Services Agreement from the North Dakota Association of Counties was presented for review.  It was felt that each individual department, other than the general fund departments, should pay for their percentage of the contract.  Wayne Jones should review this Agreement and we will look at it again at our next meeting.

Terry Brown and members of the Personnel Committee met with the Commission on the proposed sick leave and vacation benefit plan.  Patty Carlblom motioned to change the vacation benefit policies for the non social service county employees to match those of the social service employees, with carry-over to the new year being based on the old plan, for this year only, and becoming effective January 1, 2002.  Kevin Bishop seconded the motion.  A roll call vote was taken:


Jon Wiltse – Yes


Patty Carlblom – Yes


Ron Torbenson – Yes


Kevin Bishop – Yes


Steve Dick – Yes

Motion passed unanimously.

Terry Brown also presented a new policy on sick leave benefits.  The Board felt that they could go with an unlimited accumulation of sick leave, but didn’t feel that we had the funds available to pay out accumulated sick leave on any percentage basis at this time.  The Board also felt that donation of sick leave hours to another employee in need of them was a good thing, but will consider this at a later time also.  Patty Carlblom made the motion to approve unlimited accumulation of sick leave and Steve Dick seconded the motion, which passed unanimously.  

New time sheets were discussed.  Our computer program will allow us to keep track of vacation time and sick time, so a new time sheet will be used, indicating regular hours worked, total overtime, total vacation, total sick and total holiday hours used.

David Dick met with the Board regarding the Emergency Management position and how the Commission was going to fill this position upon his retirement.  David indicated that he does not want to see the job torn apart into separate positions.  Several county employees had expressed an interest in a portion of David’s job.  Ron Torbenson indicated that he would like to see it advertised and see what we get for a response.  Steve Dick motioned to advertise to fill David’s position.  Patty Carlblom seconded the motion, in order to bring it up for further discussion.  Patty indicated that the county employees who had shown an interest in portions of David’s job had come to the Board on their own and that the Board did not want to take anything away from them.  It was also felt that perhaps the County was underpaying some people and this could possibly be a way for them to stay with the County, instead of looking elsewhere for employment.  Jon Wiltse moved to table the motion and have someone from the State Emergency Management office come to the next Commission meeting to discuss this issue.  Patty Carlblom seconded the motion, which carried.  David will contact the Emergency Management office to have someone present at the next meeting.  

The Auditor indicated that her office had checked the surrounding counties in regard to Water Board per diems and this will also be discussed at the next meeting.

Kevin Bishop informed the Board that the Save the Sheyenne Committee had contacted him regarding a monetary donation to help with lawyer fees.  It was felt that the County usually does not donate to these types of things and the County is not in a position to do so at this time.

There being no further business to come before the Board, Chairman Torbenson adjourned the meeting.

ATTEST:

________________________________        _____________________________

Connie Gilbert, Ransom County Auditor

________________________________

Kathy S. Schultz, Deputy Auditor

